
CIA Coalition 
04/16/2015 Time: 8:15 – 9:35 Bethel Prosser  
Meeting called by Chris Cisneros 
Secretary Zebbie Castilleja 

Attendees 

Jen D., Chris C., Zebbie C., Paul W., Kelly L., Kathleen C.,  Shelley L., Julie U., 
Rachel S., Tracy B., Tino A., Rachel S., David G., Shayla G., Jim H., Jorge L., 
Kayla C., Bambi P., Pauline S., Jason G., 

Work Groups 

Presenter:  All Coalition Members 

Discussion Open discussion 

Conclusions 

Shayla: Communicating help to the parents – send home more information 
on speaker events and just informing parents beforehand so they are 
prepared about what is coming up. We need to reach out to our Spanish 
speaking parents. Talked about getting other organizations involved to 
spread information better. Staff need to do a better job at giving our 
referrals. Making Kayla more visible so that students know they have her to 
go to as a resource. They talked about the goals being met with the Key 
Leader orientation, but talked about getting more people involved. How to 
integrate what other schools are doing into Prosser Falls. Fundraising: Dutch 
Bros, Dust Devils, Americans, Atomic Bowl and Sparetime Lanes, all donate 
tickets/beverages for fundraisers.  
Kayla: Staff/Student trainings for them to know what resources are 
available. How staff go about a student that may need some help. Maybe 
churches in the community come together to help as a local crisis line for 
students to talk to someone locally. Raise awareness for students and 
parents with a back to school event, have a speaker there to talk about all 
the events and curriculums within the school to bring up those critical issues 
– incorporate all the resources that are available to they know. Student 
awareness to be brought to students – once a week have a different topic 
and show videos and whatnot to the whole school. Advertising and 
incentives for events we are hosting to get better attendance. Talked about 
recording speakers that come and posting them online so that parents who 
cannot attend the event can still watch it. 



Programs  

Presenter:  Julie U. and Jen D. 

Discussion Updates 

Conclusions 

 Take Back Program: Box has been ordered, just waiting for it to arrive. We 
want to have a ribbon cutting when the box arrives.  
Second Steps: 90% of middle school students take this program, and it is 
now completed. We are working on how to improvement the program for 
next year, but it was received well this year.  

 

Trainings  

Presenter:  Chris C. and Jen D. 

Discussion Open 

Conclusions 

 Sector Summit: April 27th, must register by April 21st. The schedule and 
whole program is on the website. We have 120 people registered so far.  
SAPST Training: It is in Yakima, but you have to carpool if you want to go. 
Cannot stay overnight. If you want to attend then let Jen know. June 15-19th. 
It is offered again in September.  

Events  

Presenter:  Kayla C., Jen D. 

Discussion open 

Conclusions 

16th and 23rd Speaker Events: 16th there is a speaker for parent 7-8:30 based 
on suicide prevention. 23rd there is a speaker on youth substance abuse 
prevention. District asked if we could have these events, and there were lots 
of parent phone calls about why we are not doing anything about recent 
events.  
After Prom Party: May 9th at Bethel for kids to come and have a good time 
with planned activities. We need chaperones. 9pm-1am is when it will be. 
We can use about 6 chaperones, if you want to help set up you are more 
than welcome.  
Spring Youth Forum: Our youth got accepted to attend at the Great Wolf 
Lodge to compete against other youth coalitions on projects they worked 
on.  
Key Leader Orientation: June 11th and will be in place of the regular coalition 
meeting. It will be at the PUD, lunch provided, 12-1:30.  
Safe Kids: May 9th at the Health Plex on Lee Blvd. Free lunch and free shirts.  

 
Meeting Closed at 9:35 by Chris C. 


